
Q.2 When the field of synchronous motor is over 
executed, the power factor will be ____.   

SECTION-A

Q.4 A3 & slip ring induction motor has _____ slip 
rings. 

Q.5 At start, the slip of induction motor is _____. 

Q.1 A 50 Hz alternator will run at the greatest 
possible speed if it is wound for _____ poles. 

Note: Objective type questions. All questions are 
compulsory  (10x1=10)

Q.6 Laminated stator core is used to reduce_____. 

Q.7 In single phase motor auxiliary winding is also 
called as ____ winding. 

Q.3 In synchronous machines, the product of pitch 
factor and distribution factor is known as _____. 
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Q.8 A motor which can run on ac and dc supply is 
known as _____ motor. 

Q.10 The %age slip in case of synchronous motor is 
always ______. 

Note: Very short answer type questions. Attempt any 
ten questions out of twelve questions.  10x2=20

SECTION-B 

Q.11 Define synchronous motor. 

Q.9 The step angle of a permanent magnet stepper 
motor having 8 stator poles and 4 rotor poles will 
be ______. 

Q.12 Define coil span. 

Q.13 Describe salient pole machine. 

Q.14 Give expression for % slip. 

Q.16 What is the relationship between number of 
Poles (p), frequency (f), and synchronous 
speed (Ns)?

Q.17 How direction of single phase induction motor is 
reversed? 

Q.15 State any two applications of Squirrel Case 
induction motor. 
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Q.19 Name two motors which is used in electric 
clock. 

Q.22 Name basic types of stepper motor. At least two. 

Q.20 Define step angle. 

SECTION-C 

Note: Short answer type questions. Attempt any eight 
questions out of ten questions.               8x5=40

Q.24 Tell Five advantages of connecting the 
alternators in parallel. 

Q.25 Explain hunting in synchronous machines. 

Q.27 Draw the torque speed characteristics of a 3 
phase induction motor and explain the effect of 
change in rotor resistance. 

Q.28 A three phase four pole induction motor has a 
slip of 4%. Calculate slip speed and rotor speed. 

Q.29 Explain the working of reluctance motor. 

Q.23 Compare salient pole and non salient pole 
synchronous machines.  

Q.18 Describe capacitor start - capacitor run motor. 

Q.21 Define Servo motor. 

Q.26 Why starting current of three phase induction 
motor is high? Explain. 

(3)

Q.32 Define armature reaction. Discuss the effect of 
armature reaction on distribution of flux when 
load is purely inductive.  

Q.36 a) Explain Submersible motors. 

 b) Describe cogging in Induction motors. 

Q.31 Explain permanent magnet stepper motor. 

Note: Long answer type questions. Attempt any three 
questions out of four questions. 3x10=30

 b) Describe crawling in Induction motors. 

SECTION-D 

Q.34 Describe Star-Delta starter of an Induction 
motor. 

Q.35 a) Explain why single phase motors are not 
self starting. 

Q.33 Name and explain different starting methods of 
a synchronous motor. 

Q.30 How single phase ac motor is made self start 
motor? 
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